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Resolution: RES 22-69

City Hall and Court 

House 

15 West Kellogg 

Boulevard

Phone: 651-266-8560

File Number:   RES 22-69

Supporting clean-up and restoration of Pig’s Eye Lake

 

 

WHEREAS, Pig’s Eye Lake and surrounding wetlands and flood plain forests have been used as a 

dump and a landfill, beginning in the 1920s and continuing until the early 1970s; and  

 

WHEREAS, the State of Minnesota has designated the Pig’s Eye landfill and Fish Hatchery dump 

site as State of Minnesota Superfund sites in 1989; and  

 

WHEREAS, this superfund site is entirely located within the boundaries of the following natural, 

historic, cultural and recreational sites: Pig’s Eye Regional Park; the Mississippi National River and 

Recreational Area, a national park so designed in 1988; the Mississippi River Corridor Critical Area, 

designated as such for enhanced natural resource and environmental protection by the City of Saint 

Paul, the Metropolitan Council and the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources; and  

 

WHEREAS, this area is part of the Great River Passage initiative and its East Side River District 

project, where the river has many shared uses including Dakota homeland and sacred sites, 

industry, parks and recreation, and natural areas, that all contribute to these efforts to create a world 

class vision for the East Side River District; and  

 

WHEREAS, this area is within one of the major North American flyways for migratory species, and 

includes the Pig's Eye Island Heron Rookery Scientific and Natural Area, which. over time, has seen 

a decline in the heron population, and a high level of pollutant in the heron rookery eggs; and 

 

WHEREAS, worldwide climate change and climate disruptions point to a significantly increased risk 

of unprecedented flooding of the Pig’s Eye superfund site and dispersal of dangerous pollutants, 

including per-and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS), also known as “forever chemicals” into the 

Mississippi River and from which downstream communities draw their drinking water; and  

 

WHEREAS, cleanup of pollution and restoration of wetlands enhances habitat for wildlife and the 

enjoyment of the public; and 

 

WHEREAS, there is a unique opportunity to devote necessary resources to this area based on a 

$7.734 billion state budget surplus, and a $21 billion federal superfund and brownfield clean-up 

program in the federal infrastructure bill; therefore be it 

 

RESOLVED, the City of Saint Paul requests support from the State of Minnesota in coordinating our 

efforts to seek funding from the Federal Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (November 15, 

2021) as well as state funds that could become available through the state budget surplus, to fund 

the cleanup and restoration of the Minnesota Superfund sites at Pig’s Eye Lake.   
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File Number:   RES 22-69

At a meeting of the City Council on 1/12/2022, this Resolution was Mayor's Office.

Yea: 5 Councilmember Brendmoen, Councilmember Noecker, Councilmember 

Prince, Councilmember Jalali, and Councilmember Yang

Nay: 0

Absent: 2 Councilmember Thao, and Councilmember Tolbert

Vote Attested by 

Council Secretary Shari Moore

 Date  1/12/2022

Approved by the Mayor

Melvin Carter III

 Date  

Clerk

Shari Moore

 Date  

Test Signature

Shari Moore

 Date  
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